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President’s Corner
by John Toth, LTC USA (Ret)

It’s a Small World

AABC Picnic Notice

Photo Menagerie

Over the past month, I was involved in the process that dissolved the

Boulder Veterans Council (BVC). While the BVC was a great idea, it

faltered because it struggled to find veterans willing to provide the

leadership to fulfill its charter. It’s unfortunate and regrettable, but I

believe that we will continue to accomplish its goals through continued

coordination with the other veteran organization in Boulder County.

This experience has made me reflect on our own organization, our purpose, and

our future. While we have a strong group of leaders, we lack the involvement of

other members to help accomplish the day-to-day tasks to facilitate

communication, organize events, and conduct outreach on behalf of the chapter.

We could always use your help.

Our chapter is strong and growing. We’ve added a significant number of new

members this spring and continue to attract former and retired officers from all

eras. We exist to provide an opportunity for community and camaraderie in a

variety of settings while providing support to our future officers at CU and

looking for opportunities to serve the community in which we live. I see a bright

future as we continue to grow.

As we approach Memorial Day, there are a number of ways to get involved. You

can help with placing the flags at Columbia Cemetery, a task that the BVC used to

accomplish but one for which AABC is now responsible. Or, you could represent

the chapter at the University of Colorado ROTC commissioning ceremonies and

meet the future of our officer corps. The American Legion will host a Memorial

Day Ceremony, open to all Boulder County veterans, on Memorial Day at

11:11am; why not attend and represent MOAA?

If you are interested in attending any of these events or would like more

information on opportunities to get involved in the chapter, please contact me at

john.ryan.toth@gmail.com.

- John Toth

It is discovered that Private Muggs’ dyslexia contributes to

his unfortunate inability to read convoy maps.

!!! Lost & Found !!!
A tan jacket was left at the February Members’ Breakfast 

Meeting. Contact Gary Reid @ (303) 494-5053.
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Taps
submitted by Gary Reid

In early April, AABC made distribution of four $500

scholarships to the following:

Army: Cadet Cary Sullivan

Navy: MIDN Jordan Witt

Marine: MIDN Abigail Lealaimatafao

Air Force: Cadet Cameron Coupe

From the Treasurer’s Desk
by Gary Reid

General Report

3 Honorary

16 Auxiliary

30 ROTC

88 Regular

137 TOTAL

General Fund

USO Fund

Scholarship Fund

TOTAL

$4,176.86

$      12.34

$5,407.35

$9,596.55

Membership Treasury

Awards

Medals

Army: Cadet Travis Reddick

Navy: MIDN Chad Alvarez

Marine: MIDN Ty Gunnlaugsson

Air Force: Cadet Rachel Jovene

ANNUAL DUES
2015 dues are presently due. If you haven’t paid, dues
for Regular members are $30 for the year. Auxiliary
members are $15 for the year. Dues can be sent to:

                                AABC

                                P.O. Box 17224

                                Boulder, CO 80308-0224

Welcome Aboard
submitted by Gary Reid

Michael Traxler is a recently retired LTC, USA. Mike and his wife 

Lynn live in Superior. Mike’s service included the Iraq War.

Veronica Hebert retired from the Navy at the grade of Captain. 

She lives in Boulder with her husband Bruce and served during 

the Gulf War conflict.

Dottie Nazarenus is also retired from the Navy at the grade of 
Captain and lives up in Fort Collins, so has a longer trip to our 
meetings.

KAREN SAMUEL 1944 - 2015 |

An uncommonly special lady - Karen Samuel of Boulder -

was tragically taken from us at Boulder Community Health on

the evening of April 10, 2015. Karen was born July 29th, 1944

to Virginia Brown Kretsinger and C.E.("Buddy") Kretsinger

in Sherman, TX.

She graduated from Sherman High School in 1962. She then

attended Texas Tech University and East Texas State

University. She next turned her treasured adventurous spirit

loose, working at large festive parks where she elevated the

"have fun" ambitions of legions of children she chose to lead

in play. Next she extended the "fun and frolic" style she

happily represented to a new primarily adult audience as a

hostess for the Texas Pavilion at the 1964 New York World's

Fair.

After returning home, Karen proudly advanced to the

American Airlines Stewardess College, where she

successfully trained to host the airline's passengers. She met

her husband to be Lieutenant David Samuel during her

training while he was likewise in an exciting flight training

program. He was upgrading to be an Air Force instructor pilot

at Vance AFB, OK. David and Karen were married in

December, 1965. She was a wonderful mother of their two

sons Jeffrey and Mark a devoted wife, and a vibrant source of

uncommon diversions into joyful, magical lands. Karen was

very sadly preceded in death by her son Mark Samuel, and

later her parents Virginia and Jack Kretsinger. 

She is survived by her husband Colonel David Samuel

(retired) of Boulder, Colorado; son Lt. Col. (retired) Jeffrey

Samuel of Roseville, California; daughter-in-law Susan

Samuel of Granite Bay, California; grandsons Jack and Dylan

Samuel, also of Granite Bay; sisters Lou Ann Booker and

Margaret Reynolds of Sherman, TX; and Marilyn Kretsinger

and Nelda Cooper of Denison, TX.

A memorial for Karen is planned for family and friends on

Saturday, April 25 at the Boulder Valley Church of Christ,

270 N. 76th Street, Boulder at 11:00.

Published in The Boulder Daily Camera from 
Apr. 22 to Apr. 23, 2015

“The fear of death follows from the fear of life. A 
man who lives fully is prepared to die at any time.”
-- Mark Twain
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Not all pilot-trainees have fully grasped the meaning of “touch-

and-go” approaches

The 2015 Colorado MOAA Membership State
Convention was held in Colorado Springs, Saturday 2
May 2015 at the USAFA Falcon Club.

AABC was represented by Dick Smith and Pete
Jackson who joined several CCOC Board Members
representatives from other Colorado Chapters
attending the event.

The theme for this year’s convention was “MOAA:
One Powerful Voice for Colorado’s Military and
Veterans”.  Speakers and Panel Members were Col
Mike Hayden - MOAA Director of Government
Relations, Colorado Representative Terri Carver
(HD20), Annie Oatman-Gardner - head of Senator
Bennet's Colorado Staff and Greg Dorman - Colorado
Department of Military and Veterans Affairs. It was a
very informative and energetic meeting. Pikes Peak
Chapter president, Stewart Laing also presented
“Chapter Strategic Planning”.

The next regular CCOC Board meeting will be hosted
by our AABC in September.

Council of Chapters

New Member - Mike Traxler
 

Konecne Traxler of Arvada, Colorado. They have three children;

Jake (16), Maya (13), and Ben (10). 

Lieutenant Colonel (Retired) Mike Traxler received

a Regular Army Commision through the University

of Colorado ROTC program and served as an

Active Duty Army Officer from 1992 until 2013.

LTC (R) Traxler began his career as Tank Platoon

Leader in the 82nd Airborne Division; later

transitioned to the Logistics branch, serving in a variety of

positions to include assignments as Company Commander and

Battalion Operations Officer in the 1st Infantry Division; and

completed his career as an Acquisition Officer, serving as the

Army Science Advisor to the United States Special Operations

Command and finally as the Army Product Manager for Soldier

Precision Targeting Devices.

LTC (R) Traxler holds a B.S. in Aerospace Engineering

(University of Colorado) and a M.S in Industrial Engineering

(Oregon State University). His military training and education

includes the Armor Officer Basic Course, Combined Logistics

Officer Advanced Course, Airborne School, Jumpmaster School,

Army Command and General Staff College, and the Program

Manager’s Course. His operational deployments include Haiti,

Kosovo, and Iraq.

Mike lives in Superior and is a Material Program Manager at

Research Electro-Optics in Boulder. He is married to Lynn
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!!! Special Notice to Breakfast Attendees !!!

We’ve moved! For those who haven’t attended Saturday

Breakfast Meetings in some time, we’re now located in

the Frasier Meadows facility in Boulder at 350 Ponca

Place in the top floor meeting room. [The building is

directly opposite the Admiral Arleigh Burke Memorial,

and the main entrance is under the green canopy]. 

The regular (full) breakfasts are now $15, and the conti-

nental breakfasts are now $12.50.

If you do not receive a notice from your designated

caller, please contact Gary Reid at garyreid4@com-

cast.net or call (303) 494-5053 to confirm your seating.

It’s A Small World
by Bob Brockish

After the third session a girl student came up to me and said her

grandfather had been a Marine in Korea. Her grandfather had

died about ten years before she was born but she knew his

legacy. Although there were thousands of us there during the

three years of the war, I asked his name. She said “Julio Lucio”.

Astonished, I said I did.

Her grandfather was one of twelve Marines in my squad in the

summer of 1951. What a coincidence. Another student had run

my PowerPoint for me. I asked him to back up to a particular

photo. Then I showed the girl a photo of her grandfather holding a

BAR with me and our squad. It was a “Brownie” snapshot blown

up on the screen so it was very grainy. The next day I forwarded a

better version of the photo to her email address.A day or so later I

received a reply stating that her parents were so excited to hear

about me serving with her grandpa, and the picture made their

day! They said they would like to meet me one day. I intend to

make that happen. When events like this occur we realize what a

small world we live in. 

Bob Brockish, USMC Korea 1951.
A number of years ago Thornton High School began an annual

Oral History Day in April. They invite veterans to tell their stories to

the morning history classes. For several years I have been going

there and telling my story of growing up in Denver in the 1930s

and 40s, serving in the Marine Corps during the Korean War and

then continuing my life after coming home. This year I talked to

three of the four class periods.

“Too many people spend money they haven't earned, 
to buy things they don't want, to impress people that 
they don't like.” -- Will Rogers
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AABC Picnic Notice

When: Saturday 11 July 2015, 1500 Hrs (3 pm)

Where: Jan & Hal Riggs’ Home

Address: 804 E Laurel Ave - Boulder, CO 80303

Phone: (303) 494-6122

The tentative schedule is to meet & greet fellow mem-
bers and friends at 3, and serving will commence at
1630 Hrs (4:30 pm). Although some dishes will be
provided, guests are invited to bring offerings to this
Pot-Luck -- selections to be determined by the last
digit of their home phone number. Lists will be dis-
tributed closer to the event.

Those who haven’t visited Hal and Jan before are in
for a treat: their house is filled with finely displayed
museum-quality curios, historical artifacts, knick-
knacks, and what-have-you -- sure to launch countless
earnest conversations among fanciers of the rare &
beautiful.

Parking will be on-street: handicapped-friendly access
to the picnic area is provided via the back-gate as
needed. Those requiring assistance are invited to call. 804 E Laurel Avenue, Boulder, CO 80303

A Photo-Menagerie



Note: Annual Dues and Contributions to the Scholarship, USO or General Operating accounts may be made

at Members’ Breakfast Meetings or sent by mail to AABC, P.O. Box 17224, Boulder, Colorado.

AABC-MOAA is grateful for the financial support of our advertisers, but the presence of their ads in this publication does not imply an 

endorsement by AABC-MOAA, its members or officers of their products or services.

Note: Annual Dues and Contributions to the Scholarship, USO or General Operating accounts may be made

at Members’ Breakfast Meetings or sent by mail to AABC, P.O. Box 17224, Boulder, Colorado.

AABC-MOAA is grateful for the financial support of our advertisers, but the presence of their ads in this publication does not imply an 

endorsement by AABC-MOAA, its members or officers of their products or services.

About the Program:

Speaker: Justin Eugene Smith, Sheriff of Larimer County

Date: Saturday, May 9, 2015

Topic: Justice in Colorado - Interaction of Various Law-Enforcement Agencies

A native of rural Kansas, Smith graduated in 1985 from McPherson High School in McPherson in McPherson County
in central Kansas.

Smith holds bachelor's and master's degrees in criminal justice from Wichita State University in Wichita, Kansas, and
the University of Colorado at Boulder.

He came to Colorado in 1986 to work that summer in a YMCA camp tending to the livery stables and developed a
fondness for his adopted state. Right out of college, joined the Larimer County Sheriff's Department in 1991. He was
initially assigned to Estes Park, the gateway to the Rocky Mountain National Park. He was promoted to major in

2003. He also graduated from the FBI National Academy, the FBI Law Enforcement Executive Development Seminar, and the National
Sheriffs Institute. He has been an adjunct professor of criminal justice at Colorado State University in Fort Collins and has participated
in many law enforcement leadership training programs over the years.

His wife, Anne Caroline Smith (born c. 1966), is a former 911 dispatcher. The couple has two young adult sons and reside in Fort
Collins, after long-term previous residence in Estes Park.

THIS MONTH WE ARE MARKING ARMED FORCES SPOUSE APPRECIATION DAY AND MOTHER'S DAY WEEK-

END WITH A SPECIAL RECOGNITION OF AABC SPOUSES AND MOTHERS. Please feel free to invite your loved ones to 

attend as special guests of the Chapter.


